






Religious Education Program for Grades K-8: 
Re-registration letters have been mailed to all families 
presently enrolled. Re-registration may be done either 
by mail or in person. Beginning JULY 1, NEW 
registration will be taken at the Religious Education 
Office during office hours.  
 

To complete registration for our Parish Catechetical Program, a family must be: 
Registered members of the parish 
Present a certificate of Baptism for the child/ren and  
Registration fee 
 

To ensure that we make adequate provision for all planning to attend in the summer or 
fall, we ask that ALL NEW REGISTRATION be completed by July 10th . Please relay 
this information to prospective new registrants who might not receive this bulletin, 
especially those planning to enroll first graders who have not been in our kindergarten 
this year. Thank you! 
 

For our Junior High Students (Gr. 7 – 8) Service Project Forms are due back at the 
beginning of next school year. 
 

We are grateful to the catechists, assistants, students and parents for all they have 
done to make this year meaningful to so many.  
 

SUMMER PROGRAM 2015 
Children attend 10 days, Monday – Friday, 9:00AM – 12:30PM and must attend Advent 
and Lent sessions, Sunday Masses during the school year for continued religious 
education. The program will run from Monday August 3 to Friday August 14, 2015. 
Registration forms were mailed and also they are available at the Nativity i-desk and 
Religious Education Office. Our reason for this option is to provide the best quality 
religious education at the most convenient time for the majority of our families. 
 

CAN YOU HELP? 
Our Religious Education Program is once again in need of catechists for grades K-6, 
for either Sunday morning or Thursday afternoon in our school and/or our summer 
option program. We are especially in need of catechists to teach a small group (6-8 
students) in their home for 7th and 8th grade. The Religious Education Coordinator will 
provide both group and individual sessions to prepare you for this vital ministry to our 
young children. If you feel called to this ministry, or even if you’re curious about what is 
involved, please call the Center @ 201-447-1776 for information.  
 

CONFIRMATION 2016 
Letters regarding details of our program and coming events will be mailed to all 
students who will be in freshman year of high school by the Fall of 2015 and who are 
considering taking part in next year’s Confirmation program. If you do not receive a 
letter by the end of the month, and wish information, please call the Center at 201-447-
1776. 
 

GOOD NEWS FOR LITTLE ONES PROGRAM:   CURRENTLY ON VACATION!  
 

ATTENTION ALL MINISTRY VOLUNTEERS AGE 18 AND OVER 
The Church of the Nativity must ensure that children and youth who worship, study or 
participate in activities sponsored by our parish can do so in the safest and most 
secure setting possible.  As you are probably aware, the Archdiocese of Newark is 
requiring that all volunteers who participate with minors or can potentially be in contact 
with minors must undergo training related to prevention, identification, response and 
reporting sexual abuse.   
 

PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN WORKSHOP 
All NEW parish volunteers – in any capacity – must attend this training workshop and 
have a criminal background check done.  Workshops are being offered throughout 
Bergen County. Please register online visiting www.virtus.org .  
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Catechesis…about Liturgy 
 

Gospel and Creed: Each Sunday at Mass we hear the 
gospel proclaimed and profess our faith. Perhaps there 
is a challenge this Sunday in the readings to connect 
these two—gospel and creedal statement. In the      
proclamation of the gospel we hear of Jesus’ mighty 
deeds; as we proclaim what Jesus does we learn more 
about who he was. Jesus’ deeds are a window into who 
Jesus is. More than a carpenter, he was a prophet 
speaking the word of God on our behalf and showing us 
how we must live in order for God’s reign to come. It is 
as response to this gospel proclamation of Christ in our 
midst that we profess our faith. 
The challenge is always to make the Creed more than a 
superficial recitation of some tenets of our faith. The 
assent of our belief is expressed in how we live. As we 
recite the Creed, we might think back to what has just 
been proclaimed in the gospel on a particular Sunday. 
Then “I believe” means that we commit ourselves to 
doing in our everyday lives what Jesus was doing in the 
gospel. This is why the Creed is included every Sunday: 
so that we might publicly profess that we are the Body of 
Christ and will act this week as Jesus shows us in the 
gospel. 
July 4th: July 4th occurred on Saturday, and (if there is 
a morning Mass) it would be pastorally good to celebrate 
liturgy on that day (there is a votive Mass for celebrating 
Independence Day in the U.S. Roman Missal). If there is 
only an evening Mass, the Mass for the Fourteenth   
Sunday in Ordinary Time is used. But it would be      
appropriate at the Saturday evening and Sunday     
Masses to include an intention for the good of the    
country. Here is a model: For the people of the United 
States, may we embrace the religious principles upon 
which our nation is built and work for justice and free-
dom, peace and abundance for all peoples . . . [pause] 

Who doesn't have a little extra 
Hospitality to spare? 

Did you ever think about joining the Hospitality 
Ministry? Guess what...no meetings for this    
ministry! Members can choose from baking, 
serving or clean up at three or four 
"Hospitality Weekends". This ministry also 
provides “deliciousness” at Christmas Concert, 
Advent Family Day and receptions after two of 
our Masses for differently-abled people.  
 
For more information  
contact Joan Skudera  
201 689-9198 or 
jmskud@verizon.net. 
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Collection for 
July 11th & 12th 

Blankets/Sheets/Towels 
 

Please bring your donations to the McGrath Room. If you 
would like to donate appliances or furniture or if you are 
interested in helping with this ministry please contact Tia 
Patterson at tiapatterson@me.com.  

Sacristy Linen Ministry 
We are in need of parishioners willing to clean 
the linens used in the celebration of the Mass. 
The soiled linens are picked 
up after the Mass then laun-
dered according to proce-
dure, and  returned to the 
Sacristy. Ministers take turns 
every few weeks. For more 
info contact Kaye Zbonack 
201 444-6362.  

I would like to share with you excerpts from a wonderful article 
written by Msgr. Robert H. Slipe, Pastor of The Most Holy Body 
and Blood of Christ in Cedar Grove.                               Fr. Burke 
 
Dear friends,  
  Friends develop their friendship by spending time together. Even 
when two friends don’t have a lot of time to spend, they might take 
time for a “visit.” Though we have now developed all kinds of         
electronic means to keep in touch, nothing replaces a face-to-face 
visit.  
  Do you ever come into a church to “make a visit”?  
For anyone who grew up when I did, the phrase “making a visit” 
means only one thing in a church context. It means to come into a 
Catholic church, and spend a few minutes in prayer before the     
tabernacle, where Jesus Christ, really and truly present in the Holy 
Eucharist, awaits your visit with an infinite, divine love. I would like 
to encourage you to make this time-tested Catholic practice your 
own. It can make an immense difference in your life.  
  The saints are our great teachers of prayer. It was Saint         
Alphonsus Liguori, eighteenth-century bishop of Naples and prolific 
author, who popularized this devotion, writing a booklet for people 
to use when doing so. Saint Alphonsus’s writings on prayer were 
all dedicated to convincing people that prayer was something    
simple and natural. Everyone can do it. It’s like breathing. Just let 
yourself do it!  
  Saint Alphonsus’ method of prayer was very simple: open your 
heart and talk to God, heart to heart, one friend to another, telling 
God everything that is on your mind and in your heart, holding 
nothing back. By trusting God with the most deeply personal     
aspects of your life, you find the conditions for an intimate         
relationship with God. That intimate sharing is what he describes 
as prayer. But God cannot  create this relationship without your 
help. As Saint Alphonsus puts it, “God is not likely to speak to one 
who is unwilling to share.”  
  Saint Alphonsus was also vitally aware of our ability to be in   
contact through prayer with the Blessed Virgin Mary, who is our 
mother as she is the mother of Jesus. When you come to the 

church to “visit” the Lord Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament, take 
time to visit as well with your Blessed Mother. She too waits to 
welcome her children into her heart. She is the Mother of the 
Church, as Vatican Council II named her, and her prayers rise  
continually before the throne of God on our behalf. She wants to 
include your petitions with her prayers. Open your heart to her.   
When you come into church and walk towards the sanctuary, you 
could begin your visit on the left by kneeling or sitting before the 
tabernacle, where the Blessed Sacrament, the consecrated hosts 
of the Eucharist, are reserved. Speak as “friend to friend,” Saint 
Alphonsus tells us. Then move to the shrine of the Blessed Virgin 
Mary on the right, speaking to her as child to mother. “If you do this 
with tender affection and confidence,” he assures us, “you may 
hope to receive great things from this most gracious Lady, who 
always bestows great gifts on those who offer her even the least 
act of homage.”  
  Finally, conclude your visit, kneeling (or standing, of course)   
before the altar with the crucifix behind it. Allow your heart to see 
even more than your eyes do, seeing with your heart Christ on His 
Cross, suffering and dying for you. Yes, for you. Specifically for 
you. You are seeing before you a powerful image of God’s mercy 
in action. You see the crucifix in the background and the altar in 
the foreground. It is the sacrifice of the Cross that is made present 
and accessible to us sacramentally in the sacrifice of the Mass, 
available to us as often as we celebrate it.  
  In this final stop of your visit, tell the Lord that you desire to be    
united with him in the Eucharist, even though at this moment you 
cannot receive Holy Communion. In this way you make a “spiritual 
communion.” So, are you willing to try? Will you “make a visit” to   
Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament? And to your Mother, Mary?    
Spending time together in a visit is how friends express and grow 
their friendship. Saint Alphonsus wrote a booklet of prayers for 
people coming to make a visit. If you have it, you can  use it. Or, 
use any of the prayers in the booklet to get your own prayer      
started. Just remember: “speak as a friend to a friend.” You will be 
amazed at how silently yet powerfully that Friend speaks to         
you – with words of divine love.                      Msgr. Robert H. Slipe  
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Fourteenth Sunday:  
Power Made Perfect In Weakness 
  
  The second reading for today is written by a troubled man. The reading itself is troubling for 
us. In St. Paul’s Second Letter to the Corinthians, he writes about a thorn in the flesh that he 
suffered from. Three times he begged the Lord to remove this from Him. But all he heard 
was the Lord saying, “My grace is sufficient for you, for power is made perfect in weakness.” 
What was it that was upsetting St. Paul so much? People have speculated over the years, 
but we have no way of knowing. Whatever it was, it was significant for Paul. It could not 
have been something as minor as a speech impediment as some have speculated. Nor 
could it have been his caustic temper. It was something far more personal and even more 
severe. It probably kept him awake at night. It is troubling for us to think about the great St. 
Paul have a major personal problem. Even in our cynical age, we still want to turn our saints 
into perfect little plastic statues. But people are not perfect, and even the greatest of the 
saints were people like you and me, continually fitting our own tendencies to sin. It is easy 
for people to get so bogged down with their own conception of what the minister of the Lord 
should be like that they miss the Word of God. It is also easy for all of us to get so bogged 
down with the recognition of our own sinfulness, that we refuse to allow the Lord to use us 
for others. In the first reading Ezekiel is told that the people would not want to hear the Word 
of God which the Lord told him to proclaim. But that did not lesson the fact that it was still the 
Word of God. Perhaps Ezekiel was strange to them. Certainly he seemed to be unconven-
tional. He shocked people with many of his prophetic actions. They laughed at him. They 
derided him. But his words 
came true. Instead of    
looking at the man     
speaking, they should have 
listened to the man    
speaking. The same thing 
happened to Jesus as   
related in today’s Gospel. 
Jesus was in  Nazareth, the 
place where he grew up. 
The people were his neigh-
bors. They knew him since 
he was small. They were so 
bogged down in their 
knowledge of Jesus and his humanity, that they refused to listen to the Word of God that He 
was proclaiming and that He was. Their lack of faith resulted in Jesus not being able to   
perform any of the mighty deeds of God among them. Paul realized that it was God working 
through him that brought so many people to the faith. Christ’s power also works through us. 
We really don’t have the right to deny our responsibility to the Lord. We may think that we 
are not good enough to talk about the Lord, but we are good enough. He makes us good 
enough. Furthermore, the positive effects of what we say come from the Lord, not from us. 
 
  SO WE COME BEFORE THE LORD TODAY AND SAY WITH ST. PETER, ST. PAUL 
AND SO MANY OF THE SAINTS, “I AM SINFUL, I CAN’T DO YOUR WORK” AND     
JESUS SAYS, “YES YOU CAN.  MY POWER WILL WORK THROUGH YOU IN WAYS 
GREATER THAN YOU CAN EVER REALIZE. AND YOU WILL KNOW THAT IT IS ME 
WORKING, NOT YOU. MY POWER IS MADE PERFECT IN YOUR WEAKNESS.” PAUL  
REALIZED THAT IT WAS GOD WORKING THROUGH HIM THAT BROUGHT SO MANY 
PEOPLE TO THE FAITH. CHRIST’S POWER ALSO WORKS THROUGH US. WE        
REALLY DON’T HAVE THE RIGHT TO DENY OUR RESPONSIBILITY TO THE LORD.   
WE MAY THINK THAT WE ARE NOT GOOD ENOUGH TO TALK ABOUT THE LORD, 
BUT WE ARE GOOD ENOUGH. HE MAKES US GOOD ENOUGH. FURTHERMORE, THE   
POSITIVE EFFECTS OF WHAT WE SAY COME FROM THE LORD, NOT FROM US.  

Life Source Hospice is seeking volunteers to be part 
of our patients’ end-of-life care. Volunteers serve as 
friendly bedside visitors to patients throughout Ber-
gen County and provide them with much appreciat-
ed companionship by sitting, listening and praying 
with them.  
Volunteers determine their own schedules and can 
visit on evenings and weekends. Most volunteers 
donate 2 hours a week of their time for a minimum 
of one year. Volunteers receive ongoing hospice 
training and support by experienced hospice profes-
sionals. Volunteers must be 16 years or older. 
For more information, please contact Stephanie Kip, 
Volunteer Coordinator, Life Source Hospice at          
201-967-4313 or kiplifesourcehospice@yahoo.com. 

 

Special Noon Mass 
A special mass and support group meeting for all 
who are affected by the disease of alcoholism will 
take place at Church of St. Mary, 20 Legion Place, 
Closter, NJ on Saturday, July 18, 2015 at 12:00 
noon. 
Mass is offered for the support, healing and recov-
ery of not only the man/woman directly infected 
with the abuse of alcohol or drugs, but also for 
anyone involved in the life of the alcoholic or drug 
addict.  For information please call 201-768-7565. 
Most Reverend Bernard Hebda is scheduled to be 
at the mass, but not sure if he will still be able to 
attend.  The Straight & Narrow Choir will be per-
forming as our guest alone side our music ministry. 

The Faith Community of  
Church of the Nativity  

joyfully welcomes  
the newly baptized 

 
Jackson Allen Saunders 

 
Mason Rylan Guerra 

 
Alexis Kristine Spencer 

 


